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Wilton Parks and Recreation Commission 
November 12, 2014 

 
Present: Commissioners, Mark Ketley, Kevin O’Brien, Anne Richards and Bryan Dedrick 
and Parks and Recreation director Steve Pierce. Also in attendance was Gino Legaz. The 
meeting was called to order at 7:32 pm.  

 
Minutes 
No changes to the minutes of the October meeting were made. 

 
Parks and Grounds Report 
- Steve Pierce reported that the seasonal staff had concluded their allotted time 

working in the department. Efforts are being made with HR to explore the possible 
extension of employment of seasonal workers. 

- Steve reported that progress is being made on the Parks and Recreation budget for 
FY2016. The budget will include an architectural fee for renovation plans at Merwin 
Meadows. 

- Steve reported that discussions are ongoing regarding the needed repair of the 
walkway from Middlebrook School to Comstock including which town department 
should be responsible for the repair. 

 

Recreation Report 
- Rec basketball is underway with strong participation levels at the High School age 

group. 

- Discussion occurred regarding the lighting of the high school track for recreational 
use. Kevin O’Brien made a motion to approve limited lighting at the track from 
5:00pm-9:00pm, Monday through Friday, pending the ability to fit the expense in 
the budget. The motion was seconded by Bryan Dedrick. The motion passed 4-0.   

 
 
 
 



 

Comstock 
The Comstock renovation project is out for bid. Bids are due December 4, work will start 
March 30 and phase I is scheduled to be completed by September 18. 

 
Public Comment   
There was no public comment. 
 
At the conclusion of the meeting, Commissioner Dedrick stated that his term was ending 
in December and that while it had been a pleasure to serve, he would not be continuing 
into a new term on the commission. Commissioner Ketley thanked Commissioner 
Dedrick for his service and said he would be missed.   
 
Commissioner Richards made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Commissioner O’Brien 
seconded the motion. The motion passed 4-0.The Parks and Recreation meeting 
adjourned at 9:00 
  
Respectfully submitted, 

Bryan Dedrick 

 
Bryan Dedrick 
Commissioner 
 


